1st Sunday of Lent Term 1 Week 7 Tuesday, 12th March, 2019
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2019
Commencement Dates

Term 1 concludes:
Friday, 12th April

Term 2 commences:
Monday, 29th April




Year 2 Dr Seuss Day

“On Dr Suess Day we did some fun activities. One of my favourite activities was
the ping pong challenge and making the Cat in the Hat mask.” Kevin Cole 2B

“Dr Seuss Day was lots of fun. | enjoyed watching the movie and making the
strawberry and marshmallow Cat in the Hat stick.” Denis LuzardoGotts 2G

“l liked when we watched the movie and when we painted the fish in the sea.”
Aahana Trivedi 2R

“On Dr Seuss Day | had fun playing games outside. | also enjoyed making the Cat
in the Hat kebabs.” Czarina Caalim 2W




Year 2 Dr Seuss Day (Cont'd)
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Upcoming Events
Thursday, 14th March: Kinder Science Day

Thursday, 14th March: Year 2 Science Day

National Day Against
Bullying

Friday, 15th March:

Monday, 18th March: St Patrick’s Day

Tuesday, 19th March:

Tuesday, 19th March: Mass (9.00 am Good

Shepherd Church. Year 3

Year 1 Under the Sea Day

Parish News

Sacrament of Confirmation
Parent Information Night: 29 April, 2019
Lessons®: 5th May, 12th May, 19th May, 26th May 2019
Rehearsal: 1st June, 2019
Rite of Confirmation: 2nd June 2019
* Candidates must attend ALL lessons
A copy of the Registration form is attached.
For further details, please contact the parish on 9832 4461 or
email the parish on: sacraments@tpg.com.au

Saturday Mornings of Lent

‘Moming Prayer’ (from the Divine Office) commencing @
7:30am followed by Mass at 8am. Anointing of the Sick every
1st Sat of the Month

Stations of the Cross

attending) Stations of the Cross will be conducted Every Friday at
7:30pm followed by Reconciliation. Mass on the First Friday.
Friday, 22nd March: Kinder White (KW) Reconciliation as usual on Saturdays from 11:00am to 12:00pm.
Assembly (2.00 pm Good 2nd Rite Confession/Reconciliation -April 9 @ 7:30pm

Shepherd School)

Year 6 Canberra
Excursion

Friday, 22nd March:

The Annunciation of the
Lord

Monday, 25th March:

Tuesday, 26th March: Reconciliation (11.00 am
Good Shepherd Church)

Tuesday, 2nd April: Mass (9.00 am Good

Shepherd Church. Year 6

attending)

Friday, 5th April: Cross Country—further
details to follow

Holy Week Liturgy (9.00
am Good Shepherd
Church)

Wednesday, 10th April:

Abstinence

Abstinence is the act of “doing without” or avoiding something.
For example, someone may abstain from chocolate or alcohol
by not consuming them. Particular days of abstinence during
Lent are Fridays, Ash Wednesday and Good Friday. As canon
law states, Catholics over the age of 14 are expected to abstain
from the eating of meat on Ash Wednesday and all Fridays
throughout the Lenten Season (Canon 1250 -1253).

Fasting

Fasting is the act of doing with less. In the Catholic Church,
those ages 18 - 59 must fast on Ash Wednesday and Good
Friday (Canon 97). On such days, those fasting may eat one full
meal, as well as two smaller meals, sufficient to maintain
strength. However, together, the smaller meals should not equal
a full meal.

Almsgiving

The demand for Christians to be charitable is a frequent theme
in the Gospels. During Lent, we are asked to focus more intently
on almsgiving, which means donating money or goods to the
poor and performing other acts of charity. The Catechism of the
Catholic Church explains that "giving alms to the poor is a
witness to fraternal charity: it is also a work of justice pleasing to
God." (no. 2462)

Winter Unifo

rm for Terms 2 & 3

Dear Parents, please note the following uniform requirements for Terms 2 & 3.

School Uniform

Girls:

School Uniform Checked Tunic
White Long Sleeve Blouse
Checked Scissor Tie

Green Hair Ribbons

Grey Tights or Grey Long Socks
Black School Shoes

Green Zip-Up Jacket

School Uniform Hat

Sports Uniform

Girls:

White Polo Shirt with School Emblem
Bottle Green Shorts

Bottle Green Tracksuit Uniform
Predominantly White Joggers/Sneakers
A White Skivvy (colder weather)

White Socks

School Uniform Hat

In cooler weather, a bottle green uniform tracksuit is worn,

Boys:

Black L.ong Pants

White Long Sleeve Shirt
Green Zip-Up Jacket
Black Socks

Black School Shoes
School Checked Tie
School Uniform Hat

Boys:

White Polo Shirt with School Emblem
Bottle Green Shorts

Bottle Green Tracksuit Uniform
Predominantly White Joggers/Sneakers
A White Skivvy (colder weather)

White Socks

School Uniform Hat

and a white skivvy may be worn over the white polo shirt.




2019 Dates

Term 1 Concludes:

Concludes: Friday, 12th April

Term 2

Commences: Monday, 29th April (Week 1)
Concludes:  Friday, 5th July

Term 3

Commences: Monday, 22nd July (Week 1)
Concludes: Thursday, 26th September

Term 4
Commences: Monday, 14th October (Week 1)

Concludes: Wednesday, 18th December

2019 Staff Development Days
(Pupil Free Days)

Term 1: Monday, 18th February

Term 2: Monday, 6th May

Term 3: Friday 27th September

Term 4: Thursday, 19th December and Friday

20th December

Student Supervision
As you know it is a priority at Good Shepherd Primary School to
keep every child safe. Teachers have a duty of care to
supervise children both in class and on the playground. This
supervision commences at 8.10 am each moring. Similarly
afternoon supervision of children concludes at 3.15 pm. All
children must be picked up by this time.
It is vital that parents seek a safe, supervised environment
whilst they are away at work. It is not the responsibility of
school staff to provide before and after school care whilst
parents are at work. School staff have their own personal and
professional responsibilities to attend to in out of school hours.
Thank you for your support with this matter.

Social Skill of the Week
“Speak in a friendly tone of voice”

Policies and Forms
For all policies and forms, please refer to our School Website—
"About Us*—"Policies & Procedures”. Please note our Parent
Handbook is on our School Website under “Enrol Now” for your

convenience.

\

Complaints/Grievances Forms
Parents, please note if you would like to make a complaint/
grievance in regards to any school matter, you can pick up a |
form from the school office. All matters will be attended to
under strict confidentiality.

Visa Updates
If there has been any change to your Visa Status, could you
please send in a copy to the school office. It is important
that we have the most up-to-date information for our school
records.

School Commencement time: 8.30 am #
School Dismissal time: 2.50 pm '
P

Small change for a big result!

Is your coin purse rattling!! Can you find some 5 cent pieces
in there? What can you buy with & cents—not a lot, however
'you can be part of a big change for Fr Luan in East Timor.
|Each Friday we are gathering 5 cent coins—they will be
going towards a new generator to help the students and
community where Fr Luan is located. Please consider saving
those rattling 5 cent pieces, your little change can make a
HUGE difference. If you would like to be part of the small
change revolution, please send those 5 cent coins every
Friday. Thank you for being part of the Small Change—Big
Resuilt coin donation.

Privacy Consent
Dear Parents & Carers,
If you do not give consent for the use of your child’s image
and/or works to be published in our School Newsletter or
on our website, please notify the school in writing. if you
do not want your child to sell raffle tickets, please also
inform the school office. Thank you.

Information regarding Leave from School
Leave from school for holiday/overseas trips in school time
is not encouraged and must be explained in writing to the
School Principal.

A leave form (“Application for Extended Leave”) must be
completed at least 4 weeks in advance for 5 or more
school days. If leave is 10 days or more, an interview
with the Principal is also required, together with an
Application for Extended Leave form. Leave forms can be
obtained from the School Office.

Leave of 4 days and less needs to also be approved by
the Principal. Please write a letter to your child’s class
teacher outlining the details of the leave, including the
first and last school day that the child will be absent.

Leave during school terms is strongly discouraged.




CAPTIVATE Commercial Dance Ensemble
We would like to invite students to join the CAPTIVATE
Commercial Dance After School Ensemble for students in
years 5-12. This is a free ensemble available for all
students enrolled in a school in the Diocese of Parramatta
(CEDP).

Come & explore more about the world of dance as we
focus on: Foundation Dance Techniques, Commercial
Dance Styles and Performance Techniques.

2019 Commercial Dance Ensemble details

Day: Fridays (Commencing Term 1, Week 5)

Time: 4:00pm - 6:00pm

Location: Loyola Senior High School - 91 North Parade,
Mount Druitt

To register for ensemble please follow this link...

https://goo.gl/forms/Bk0Vn9zQIVIPCtIT2

Ay

Kindergarten 2020
Enrolments

) £ASE 7 Enroment Application forms for
"+ Kindergarten 2020 are now available
NOTE

from the School Office. Parents, if you
already have a child at Good

Shepherd, you will still need to submit an Enrolment Form

for any new siblings for 2020.

School Fees 2019
Dear Parents, accounts for the first instalment of school fees
have been issued. If you have not received your invoice by this
Friday 15th March, please contact the school office for a copy.
Any family having difficulty completing term payments on time
and who wish to make payments by instalments using cash,
Centrelink or BPay etc, please contact the Schoot Office for an
appointment to set up a new arrangement. Catholic Education
Office is also offering a Flexible Payment Plan (FPP) for your
2019 School Fees—details will be included with your school fee
statement.

Year Six Excursion
On Friday, 22nd March the Year 6 students and their
teachers will be attending an Excursion to Canberra. A
special thank you to the Staff members for not only

} organising the camp, but for their commitment to the Year 6 |

' students. We join together in wishing everyone a great time.

|

Dear Parents & Carers, please note if someone else will be
collecting your child early or during school hours, on your
behalf, you need to inform the school in writing or by email
to:(goodshepherd@parra.catholic.edu.au) PRIOR TO

PICKUP. This policy is effective immediately. Thank you for
your cooperation in this matter.

| IMPORTANT |

Parent Group Drive
With Easter fast approaching, our School's Parent Group is
asking fellow parents and family members for donations of
Easter Eggs, Easter Goodies and
baskets for the annual Easter Raffle.
If you are able to donate something for
the Easter raffle, please hand in your
donations to the school office no later
than Friday 22nd March, 2019.

No Nut Policy
A number of our students have severe allergies. Please do
not send peanut butter/Nutella sandwiches or other foods
containing whole or crushed nuts or sesame seeds to
school. This also includes Excursions! Your co-operation is

greatly appreciated. S
T
%7

Parent Group—Uniform Shop

Opening Hours:

Fridays 8.30 am—9.00 am

Parent Helpers are urgently required please. If you can
spare an hour or so on Fridays, would you please leave
your details with the School Office. Your assistance would
be greatly appreciated.

Please note only Cash is accepted.

NEEDED!




Peace & Joy Awards
The Good Shepherd School Community would like to congratulate the following students for their hard work and dedication
throughout the past week. These awards are presented for cooperation, respectfulness, responsibility, care, compassion, fair go

School
in the event of your child being
. absent from school due to illness,
please inform the school office by

phone or email. It is necessary
that a written note of explanation

be forwarded to the class teacher on the day of your

child’s return to school. Prolonged absences from school

due to illness should be supported by a medical certificate.
Have you changed your
s 2 contact details?
As part of maintaining a safe environment
for all students and staff at Good
Shepherd Primary School, we conduct
regular Emergency Evacuation and
Safety Drills. You may have information come home from
your child regarding an Evacuation Practice, please be
assured in the event of a real emergency all families will be
notified at the earliest possible time. Please inform the
office in writing if you have changed your contact details.
Thank you.

Medications, Creams, Lotions etc
Dear Parents, just a reminder that any medication required
for your child must be sent in to the school office in its
original packaging with the medical permission form
attached. This includes prescriptions, Panadol, Nurofen and
all "over the counter” medication. This form must be
completed with all information stated clearly eg name of
medication, dosage, time of dosage to be administered, in
order for the medication to be given. The Medical Permission
note can be found on our school website or you can call into
the school office and pick one up.

and integrity.
KB Not Published KG Not Published
| KR Not Published KW Rhys Anbio
1B Tavalliah Vakai 1G ' Alisi Kusitafu
|
1R Not Published 1w Fransisca Purwadi
2B Jasmine Hoang 2G Sienna Tuaimau
2R Lauren Torres 2w Mackenzie Jones
3B Maheen Sehgal 3G Lily Russell
3R Fatima Kamara 3w Riena Manuel
4B | Jamie Attard 4G Natalia Falemaka
4R | Al Jur Cabaniong 4w Dominic Sultana
5B Carlo Callgja 5G ' Not Published
|
| 5R Not Published 5W Not Published
' 6B Joanne Imlay 6G lan Stevens
6R ' Ella Romero
Children Absent from Naplan 2019

NAPLAN for Years 3 and 5 will be held from the 14th -
24th May. From this year NAPLAN tests will be online,
except for the Year 3 writing test which will still be completed
on paper. The children will use the technology that we have
at school to complete the tests.

The children will complete four tests during this testing
period.

Writing

Reading

Conventions of Language
Numeracy

More information will come home soon though if you would
like to read more, visit this Catholic Education Office
Parramatta web page.

https://sites.google.com/parra.catholic.edu.au/2019-cedp-
naplan-online/information-for-parents

Mrs Cooke




Attendance at School

Did you know

Your child’s best learning time is the start of the school day
just a little bit late doesn’t seem much but

He/she just That equals .. Which is... and over 13 years
missing, of schooling that’s ...

10 minutes per day 50 minutes per week Nearly 1.5 weeks per year Nearly half a year

20 minutes per day 1 hour 40mins per week Over 2.5 weeks per year Nearly 1 year

1 hour per day I day per week 8 weeks per year Over 2 and a half years

every leame; PAN

every day™

How to keep |
your child
. safe online |

N\ TIPS FOR PARENTS

Haore are some Lips for parents to keep your child safe online

BE SAFE BE RESPECTFUL BE RESPONSIBLE

+ Be aware of how your child uses the intemet and  «Talk to your children about cyberbuRying. Online = Consider using inbuilt fitters and controls on your
explore it with them communication should be responsible and respectfil digital devices and home netwark to manage your

+ Set rules ang montior to make sure your ehild + Children and adolescents who are being cyberbulied chiigren’s online access. Keep your virus
knows what information they can shara or post sometimes change their behaviour. If you are concerned protaction up to date
online and which websitas they can visit they might be a victim of cyberbullying, tafk to them + Talk with your chile about being careful when
Teach your child to tell a trusted aduit if they feel and tell them you are concemed. Amange totalk to a downloading files or clicking on links. Some files
urcomfortable about something they have found teacher o7 sthoo! counselior OF links may be harmiuf viruses of trying to obtain
on the interngt or recelved In an emall » Avise your chiid not to respong to any negative personal information

Discuss with your child the importance of messagss and to keep evidence. Toll them to report any  + Corlaln onfine acthvitles (downloading ilegat
keeping personal information private, This sort of nepgative messages they receive o you or another videos o music, plagiarism, saxting, identity theft,
Information can be used te identily or locate trusied ‘hacking’ networks} are itlegal and can resultin
where they lve, 20 10 school or activities inwhich  « Children and their parents can copact social media criminal charges
they are involved companies and ask for defamatory matenial in be taken

down. If the material is not gone within 48 hours,a

complaint ¢an be fodged with the Office of the 6 ‘ h

Children's eSaraty Commissioner at www.esately gov.a4

N —~"0D

“YOUNG BEREAVED SPOUSES” SUPPORT GROUP

The Young Bereaved Spouse (YBS) Support group offers monthly support to men and women whose spouse or partner has
died. Age guideline of under 55 years old, whether a parent or not.

This group is held on the 3 Tuesday of each month. First Gathering for the year: Tuesday 19" March Venue: 13 Buller St,
North Parramatta Time:6.45pm for 7pm start to 9pm. Cost: $5

Registration Essential: Contact Rita on 8843 2575 or email: soloparentservices@ccss.org.au
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The 2019 National Day of Action against Bullying and Violence (NDA) is to be held this Friday, 15th March, 2019. This annual
positive day of action provides a national focus for school communities to talk about the importance of ‘taking a stand’
against bullying and violence. Good Shepherd Primary School will take part in this day with lessons, videos and activities
designed to raise awareness of bullying and how it is addressed. We have registered as a school that is part of the National
Day of Action against bullying.

www.bullyingroway gov.au




News from the Catholic Education Office

NAIDOC Week 2019 - Voice, Treaty, Truth
NAIDOC Week 2019 will run nationally from 7-14 July 2019 and is an occasion for all Australians to come

together to celebrate the history, culture and achievements of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander

people - the oldest continuing cultures on the planet.
These dates occur during the school holiday break so schools usually celebrate:

e in the last week of term 2 (1 to 5 July) or

e in the first week of term 3 (22 to 26 July)
It is recommended to start planning 3 significant activities to highlight this special event in 2019.

NSW Youth Week 2019 Design Competition

Youth Week is fast approaching. This year, the NSW Youth Week theme is: Coming together to Connect,
Share, Speak out, and Celebrate. The theme was decided by the NSW Youth Advisory Council 2018.
Youth Week will run from 10-18 April 2019.

To celebrate NSW Youth Week this year, the Office of the Advocate for Children and Young People
(ACYP) is inviting young people between 12 and 24 years of age to enter the NSW Youth Week Design
Competition.

The winner will be presented with an award and will receive shoe slides with their design printed on them
for themself, their family and friends at the NSW Youth Week Forum at NSW Parliament House on
Monday 8 April 2019.

Designs can include drawings, paintings, photographs and digital illustrations. It's not about being a good
artist, it's about young people showing us what inspires them.

Entries close Sunday 17 March 2019.

Click on the link to find out more and submit your application.

$1000 Literary Award for Senior Secondary Students (Ref: 21/19)
Applications are invited from senior secondary students residing in Australia or New Zealand for the 2019

Liam and Frankie Davison Award for outstanding achievement in literary writing on an issue in women's
health thanks to the Royal Australian and New Zealand College of Obstetricians and Gynecologists
(RANZCOG).

Applications opened 31 January and close Tuesday 30 April 2019.

This $1000* award provides an exciting opportunity for students, whether they are interested in medicine,
science, health, sociology, politics or law. Launched in 2014, the award was renamed in 2015 in honour
of RANZCOG staff member and award-winning author, Liam Davison and his wife Frankie, a secondary
school teacher, in recognition of their shared passion for nurturing and encouraging young writers.
Entrants can write about any issue in women’s health that interests them. Previous submissions have
included fictional and non-fictional pieces addressing a broad range of issues including anorexia, child
marriage, pregnancy in third world countries, assisted reproductive technology and violence against

women.
For further information please contact the RANZCOG Foundation Coordinator by email

at Ifdaward@ranzcog.edu.au.

News from the Bishop’s Office

Bereavement Support Program: 21 February - 16 May

CatholicCare Solo Parent Services is commencing a Bereavement Support Program for men or women
whose spouse or partner have died. The program will be run at Holy Spirit Parish, St Clair (5 Todd Row,
St Clair) on Thursdays fortnightly from 10am to 12 midday in the Pioneers Room of the Parish,
commencing 21 February to 16 May. To secure a place on this program please ring the Parish on

02 9670 8222 or email to stclair@parracatholic.org

For more events please go to: http://parracatholic.org/events/

Join St Patrick’s Cathedral Choir

St Patrick’s Cathedral Choir, Parramatta is recruiting singers! This is an exciting opportunity to join a
group of highly talented musicians. Choral scholarships are also available to singers who demonstrate
advanced vocal skills and musical leadership qualities. For further information visit
stpatscathedral.com.au/music or contact the Music Director, Bernard Kirkpatrick on 0430 431 884.

Good Shepherd Primary School
134 Hyatts Road, Locked Bag 1001, Plumpton NSW 2761 - Phone: 9836 7100
Email: goodshepherd@parra.catholic.edu.au - Website: www.asplumpton.catholic.edu.au



NAPLAN Online —

information for parents
and carers

Why do students do NAPLAN?

The National Assessment Program — Literacy

and Numeracy (NAPLAN) assesses literacy and
numeracy skills that are essential for every child

to progress through school and life. Students in
Years 3, 5, 7 and 9 participate in the annual NAPLAN
tests in reading, writing, conventions of language
(spelling, grammar and punctuation) and numeracy.

The assessment provides parents and schools with an
understanding of how individual students are performing
at the time of the tests. NAPLAN is just one aspect of a
school’s assessment and reporting process - it does not
replace ongoing assessments made by teachers about
student performance.

NAPLAN also provides schools, education authorities
and governments with information about how education
programs are working and whether young Australians
are meeting important educational outcomes in literacy
and numeracy.

What is assessed?

NAPLAN assesses literacy and numeracy skills that
students are learning through their regular school
curriculum. All government and non-government
education authorities have contributed to the
development of NAPLAN materials.

In 2019 most students across Australia will sit
NAPLAN online.

Feedback in the first year of NAPLAN Online showed
that students engaged well with online assessments.
One of the main benefits of NAPLAN Online is tailored
(or adaptive) testing, where the test automatically adapts
to a student’s test performance. The test presents
questions of higher or lower complexity, depending on

a student’s performance.

Tailored (or adaptive) testing is designed to assess a
wider range of student abilities and to measure student
achievement more precisely. Your child should not be
concerned if they find questions more challenging than
usual; they may be taking a more complex test pathway.
A student’s overall NAPLAN score is based on the number
and complexity of questions they answer correcitly.

NATIONAL
ASSESSMENT
PROGRAM

NAPLAN

2019

NAPLAN Online is not a test of keyboard skills.

There are variations in how fast and well a student can
type — just as there are variations in how fast and well a
student can write by hand. Year 3 students will complete
the writing test on paper.

To get an idea of what the online assessment looks like,
visit the public demonstration site at nap.edu.au

How can | help my child prepare?

Help your child prepare by reassuring them that
NAPLAN is just one part of their school program, and
by reminding them on the day to simply try their best.
Teachers will ensure students are familiar with the
types of questions in the tests and will provide
appropriate support and guidance. Ensuring students
are familiar with using devices, typing on them and
navigating through programs are a part of student
learning and a requirement of the Australian Curriculum
from the first year at school.

ACARA does not recommend excessive preparation
for NAPLAN or the use of coaching providers.
NAPLAN is about assessing learning progress in

literacy and numeracy.

Will my child sit NAPLAN on

paper or online?

In 2019, your child will sit the NAPLAN online tests.
However, children in some other schools across
Australia will sit the NAPLAN paper tests this year.
Federal, state and territory education ministers have
agreed that all schools will move online by 2020.
State and territory education authorities will
determine when their schools move online.

As students are assessed on the same literacy and
numeracy curriculum content, regardless of whether
they complete the test online or on paper, resuits for
both formats can be reported on the same NAPLAN
assessment scale.To find out more about NAPLAN
Oniline, visit nap.edu.au

» » AUSTRAUIAK CURRICULUM
( ’( ( ASSESSMENT AND
REPORTING AUTHORITY




Participation in NAPLAN

All students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9 are expected to
participate in the annual NAPLAN assessment.

Students with disability may qualify for adjustments
that reflect the support normally provided for
classroom assessments. You should first discuss the
use of any disability adjustments for your child with
your child’s teacher.

A formal exemption may be granted for a student

with disability that severely limits their capacity to
participate in the assessment, or for a student who
has recently arrived in Australia and has a non-English
speaking background.

Your school principal and your local test administration
authority can give you more information on NAPLAN
Online disability adjustments or the process required to
gain a formal exemption.

NAPLAN Online 2019 timetable

The assessment window for NAPLAN Online is
extended from three days provided for the paper test
to nine days. This is to give schools more flexibility in
scheduling and accommodate schools that may have
fewer devices. The NAPLAN Online assessment
window starts on Tuesday 14 May and finishes on
Friday 24 May 2019.

The online tests must be taken in the following order:

|
Test Duration Order Details
1 Year 3: 40 min. | To be | Year 3 students
. Year 5:40 min. | completed in | do a paper-based
Writing Year 7: 40 min, | the firsttwo | writing test on day
Year 9: 40 min. | days one only
Year 3: 45 min. | To be ‘ Students read a
Year 5: 50 min. | completed range of
Reading Year 7: 65 m!n. aft_e_r the .infonjnati.ve,
Year 9: 65 min. | writing test imaginative and
II persuasive texts
) Year 3: 45 min. | To be This test
Conventions | Year 5: 45 min. | completed | includes spelling,
of | Year 7: 45 min. | after the grammar and
language | Year 9: 45 min. | readingtest | punctuation
! | ]
| Year 3: 45 min. | To be This test
Year 5: 50 min. | competed ‘ includes
Year 7: 65 min | after the number and
Year 9: 65 min. | conventions  algebra;
Numeracy of language = measurement

and geometry;
and statistics and
probability

test

What if my child is absent from
school on assessment days?

Where possible, schools may arrange for individual
students who are absent at the time of testing to
complete missed tests at another time during the
school’s test schedule. Individual students are

not permitted to sit NAPLAN online tests after
Friday 24 May 2019.

How is my child’s performance
measured?

Individual student performance is shown on a national
achievement scale for each assessment. A result at the
national minimum standard indicates that the student
has demonstrated the basic literacy and numeracy skills
needed to participate fully in that year level.

A NAPLAN individual student report will be issued by
your child’s school later in the year. If you do not receive
a report, you should contact your child’s school.

How are NAPLAN results used?

Students and parents may use individual results
to discuss progress with teachers.

+ Teachers use results to better identify students
who would benefit from greater challenges or
extra support.

»  Schools use results to identify strengths and areas
to improve in teaching programs, and to set goals in
literacy and numeracy.

*  School systems use results to review programs and
support offered to schools.

*  The community can see average school NAPLAN
results at myschool.edu.au

Where can | get more information?

For more information about NAPLAN:

» contact your child’s school

+ contact your local test administration authority
at nap.edu.au/TAA

»  visit nap.edu.au
For information about how personal information for

NAPLAN is handled by ACARA, visit
nap.edu.au/naplanprivacy

v
AUSTRALIAN CURRICUTUM
( ( ( ASSESSMENT AND
ot . REPORTING AUTHORITY




GOOD SHEPHERD PARISH

REGISTRATION FOR THE SACRAMENT OF

CONFIRMATION 2019

Child’s SURNAME.: Child’s FULL NAME:
(please use BLOCK letters)

DOB: AGE: SEX: M F
School Attending: Class:

Baptised

at:

Photocopy of the Baptism Certificate must be attached to this form

Parish you normally worship at:

Father’s Name: Religion:

Mother’s Name: Religion:

Please include mother’s maiden name:

Residential Address:

(E-mail address if available can be included)

Name of parent to be contacted regarding the programme:

Contact phone number:

Parents signature:

When signing you are fully committing yourself to your child’s faith development, in participation & in attendance.
***************************************************************************************************************

OFFICE ONLY:

Contribution Yes I:l No D

Baptism Certificate ~ Yes D No D

Catechists’ Signature:




ZERO & REWARDS CARD HOLDER
EXCLUSIVE OFFER

LOWES)

1 DAY ONLY

20"

OFF
SCHOOLWEAR

AND
EVERYTHING ELSE

INSTORE & ONLINE THURSDAY 14TH MARCH.

Excludes gift cards, all suit packages & Schoolwear layby’s. Cannot be combined with other offers or discounts. Floor stock onl
Styles and colours may vary from store to store.
No rain checks. Please choose carefully, exchanges and refunds only with docket. Includes existing 5% discount.
Offer ends midnight (AEDT) 14/03/19. Must use Zero or Rewards card to receive discount.
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Mutlticultural Services J O l N U S I N of our community
CELEBRATING

people of all

HARMONY DAY =5

an accessible

N Wednesdagzo March '
T1am - 2.30pm

Bowman Hall, 35 Campbell Street, Blacktown

Free Event All Welcome

Entertainment, Children's Activities, Storgtelling,
Cultural Stalls, Food and much more
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sy intamational

NSW Service for the Treatment
\I;Iveatlths dney é and Rehabilitation of Torture
Loc IHeaIthDst ot s | and Trauma Survivors

For further information, contact SydWest Tel 9621 6633 or

info@sydwestms.org.au




